

## City of Jackson

TO: Mayor and Board of Aldermen

CC: Jim Roach, City Administrator

FROM: Anna Bergmark, City Engineer

DATE: September 13, 2023

RE: Sunset Drive Bridge Replacement Program Agreement

On August 10, 2023 the City was notified that it had been awarded a grant through the 2023 Off-System Bridge Replacement Program (commonly referred to as BRO) for the replacement of the Sunset Drive Bridge over Hubble Creek. The next step required for the City to receive the grant funds is a Program Agreement with the Missouri Highways and Transportation Commission. The draft agreement put together by MoDOT staff has been reviewed by city staff, including the City Attorney, and found agreeable.

I recommend approval of an ordinance allowing the Mayor to sign the agreement.